Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Board of Veterinary Medicine
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Board of Veterinary Medicine has received the petition for declaratory statement from Edwin A. Bayó, Esq., on behalf of The Florida Veterinary Medical Association, on November 22, 2022.The petition seeks the agency's opinion as to the applicability of Section 474.214(1)(n), Florida Statutes, as it applies to the petitioner.
The Petitioner seeks a declaratory statement from the Board concluding that Section 474.214(1)(n), F.S., does not subject a veterinarian to disciplinary action when seeking to enforce a non-complete agreement against another veterinarian. Except for good cause shown, motions for leave to intervene must be filed within 21 days after publication of this notice.
A copy of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Ruthanne Christie, Executive Director, Board of Veterinary Medicine, 2601 Blair Stone Road, Tallahassee, FL 32399-0751, N13, or by electronic mail - Ruthanne.Christie@myfloridalicense.com.
